Minutes of Lepton and Kirkheaton Surgeries Patient Participation Group 
Date:

Monday 27th February 2017
Time:

7pm

Venue:

Lepton Surgery 
Present:
Jacqui Yates, Jill Robson, Tamsin McDonald (BIK), Annette Day, Lesley Arragon, J C Arragon, M McCormack, Gill Briggs, P Clay, Dr Mani, Dr Asalu, M Beaumont, D Haywood, J Carter.
Apologies:
David Robb, Ruth Harris, Sue Hoyle.
1. Better Health in Kirklees
Our guest speaker Tamsin McDonald gave a brief talk on better health in Kirklees and social prescribing.  She also talked about the recovery college in Mirfield.  The better health in Kirklees needs a referral from your GP or social worker, however you can self refer to the recovery college.  Apparently there are approx 500 groups and activities in Kirklees, and more information and brochures can be obtained from the surgery or at www.kirkleesrecoverycollege.co.uk.

2. Mindfulness Update
This is still going well as 18 people enrolled for the first 8 week course.  Unfortunately the taster session for March had to be cancelled.  There is a further 8 week course starting 26th April 7.30pm at Highburton Village Hall.  Mindfulness courses can also be accessed at the recovery college free of charge.

3. Health Walk Update

There is an article in the next Lepton Life to help to try to get this going again as the weather improves.  The church distributes Lepton Life to most of Lepton and surrounding areas.  

4. Surgery News

Our practice nurse Agnes has now retired and the process has started to try to recruit a replacement.  
Missed appointments are now being monitored and action could be taken with persistent offenders.

There was an article in the Huddersfield Examiner which pointed out that our surgeries are no longer in special measures and are rated as good.

5. Membership Update

As a result of the update 9 members have been removed from the list, we now have 25 full time members.

6. CCG News 

Stroke update – there is to be engagement with the public on stroke services, there are 5 units presently and the plan is to reduce the number.
A&E Update – a full business plan is being prepared.

Thriving KMC Partnership – the local authority services are joining together for example, Sure Start, children’s centre and Northorpe Hall from the 1st April for a healthy child programme.  

Changes to prescribing – after the engagement and consultation the following changes are being made.  1st January 2017 3rd party issuing of prescriptions was stopped.

1st February branded medicines replacement with generic ones.

1st March skin products and cosmetic items reduced

1st April infant milk and gluten free products to be monitored.

Health Optimisation – this is to get the best possible outcome from any treatment.  If you have a BMI of over 30 or smoke you will be asked to lose weight or quit smoking as there are more complications and recovery time is longer.
NHS 111 – trialing NHS 111 booking appointment with own GP during the night for the following day to see if it works.  Skelmanthorpe are trialing this and have allocated one slot.  

Musculoskeletal Service – from 1st April all orthopaedic out patient referrals will go to Moorfields first.  This is because if they go to a surgeon first they are more likely to have an operation and Kirklees have a very high rate of orthopedic operations. So other treatments such as physio, injections can be tried first before a referral to a surgeon.
Engagement and consultation training – PPG did this on behalf of the surgery.

7. Date of Next Meeting
Monday June 12th at 7.00pm at Lepton Surgery.
